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19th July 2024 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

We have had a very busy week, starting with a celebration of British Values (and commiserations to all the England fans) 

with the children wearing Red, White and Blue to school. The sun also finally shone, and we were able to hold our sports 

days for the preschool on Wednesday and main school yesterday. All three events were fabulous, and it was delightful 

to see all the children having fun and taking part in the activities. We would love to hear your feedback on how the 

event went for you and your children and any suggestions for how we can improve it for next year. Please take the time 

to complete the Microsoft form https://forms.office.com/e/0XScZq7p5N . Thank you to those that have emailed already 

to thank the staff and I would like to add my personal thanks to everyone involved, with a particular shout out for Mr 

Adams, without whose great efforts, there would not have been a Sports Day! 

‘I have been to a lot of sports days over the years, and this was one of the best, so thank you.’ 

‘Sports Day this year was amazing and thank you for your time and efforts to make this an amazing day for our kids. I, for one, 

do appreciate it (and know the hard work you put into this) so from myself and my kids, a massive thank you’ 

‘I just wanted to say how fantastic all the children did today. The sun finally came out for us. I was there from start to finish 

and feel very drained but loved making more memories’. 

Last week year 6 held their enterprise event and raised an amazing £268.47. The money went towards the children’s chosen 

reward event which this year was a trip on Wednesday to South Coast Adventures at Hamworthy park. They had a day of 

paddleboarding, kayaking, tag archery and axe throwing and all the children came back with huge smiles! South Coast 

Adventures will be coming to the Federation from Tuesday 10th to Thursday 12th September and all the children across the 

Federation will have the opportunity to take part in caving. The older children will also be able to use their climbing wall 

and take part in tag archery.  

Message from Chair of Governors - As we end another academic year, we; your governing body, wanted to take this 

opportunity to thank all children, parent/carers and staff. This year has been marked by resilience, adaptation, and 

significant changes. 

Our focus next year will remain on providing a supportive and enriching educational experience for all children, fostering 

their academic, social, and emotional development. 

We wish you all a restful and enjoyable summer break. May it be a time of relaxation and cherished moments with family 

and friends. We look forward to welcoming the children back for another successful year in September. 

Thank you once again for your support and commitment to our school. Warm regards, Rhys Hatchard, Chair of Governors 

Last Day of Term – Tuesday 23rd July – the children are on target for their marble reward of water fun in the afternoon. 

Children can come to school on this day in their PE Kits (Year 6 children should bring their kits to change into after their 

Leavers Assembly) and they can bring a non-battery powered water pistol or you can make one using a squeezy bottle.  

Kidscape – don’t forget that Kidscape will be open throughout the holiday period providing a holiday club. They have lots 

of exciting events, even their own Camp Festival! For more information and to book contact 07985 704321. 

Last Day of Term – Tuesday 23rd July – normal collection time (bring a towel and change of clothes for your children!)  
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Return to School – Thursday 5th September  

Attendance - Congratulations to Fir, Pine, Blossom, Larch and Cedar class whose attendance was 96% or over this week.  

I wish you all a wonderful weekend,  

Claire Addis 

Executive Headteacher   


